
Town of Proctor 
Beaver Pond Committee Meeting 

 April 4, 2018 ­ 6:00 PM  
 
 
Members Present: Ray Beyette and Kim Metcalfe 
Others Present: Stan Wilbur, Town Manager 
 
Vice Chari Ray called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. noting that Chair Bill Champaign 
had resigned from the committee. 
 
The agenda was accepted. 
 
Review of the January 3, 2018 meeting minutes was deferred to a future meeting. 
 
Ray’s goal for 2018 is to clean out the brush and debris at beach area and try to get 
some dredging in the swim area completed this year. Cleaning up the area will be 
accomplished by volunteers with the town crew trucking debris away.  He has talked 
with Dave Markowski and they have a turbidity curtain the town can use while dredging. 
Dredging can’t take place until after July 1. 
 
The town applied for a $10,000 State Watershed Grant but was not awarded a grant. 
 
VT Fish and Wildlife will be offering a “Lets Go Fishing” instructor’s training session on 
April 22 in Essex Junction.  Ray is planning on attending and will try to get someone to 
go with him. 
 
Ray suggested having a special meeting on April 25, 2018 to discuss clean up, 
dredging and youth fishing derby. 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m., 


